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"Service Above Self"		  Friday, October 30, 2020

IMPORTANT ITEMS
• Please remember to check your name on the 

attendance at the door & if eating or not.
• Please put cell phones on silent before the 

meeting.
• We understand that a member may sometimes 

need to leave the meeting early. If you do, please 
leave before the speaker begins his/her program.

• eCLUB ONE (electronic make-up). You have the 
opportunity to process your make-ups on-line. Go 
to the website: www.rotaryeclubone.org and click 
on "make-up info" to complete the short form, 
or just go to our website and click on "electronic 
make-up."

Upcoming Events
November
11/5	 Board Meeting
11/6	 Daybreaker: Michael Wischmeyer
11/13	 Daybreaker: Annette Thurston

Program: Jeff Koch - 5G & 
Satellites

11/20	 Daybreaker: Barbara Hicklin
Program: Foundation Update

11/27	 No Meeting - Day after 
Thanksgiving

Today's Program
Club Assembly
Tricks & Treats

Expect a trick to mix up the 
seating a bit and a treat, too! 

We will also have:
• Goal Updates
• End Polio Status video
• Membership Update & a Table    
   Exercise

Birthdays
Joe Craigmile........................10/22
Tracy Crider...........................10/24
Roger Wrestler...................... 11/03
Mike Wilkerson...................... 11/17
Dave Smith............................ 11/24

Enjoy breakfast at The Hilton Garden Inn!
Remember to social distance and/or wear your mask!

Facebook.com/
JoplinDaybreak

30 Days of 30 for $100
As of October 26 - $3000! We have 
met our goal, but it's not too late to 
donate! Thank you!

Dictionary Project Update
A big THANK 
YOU to  Dan 
Scott for once 
again organizing 
our part of the 
D i c t i o n a r y 
D e l i v e r y   t o 
th i rd graders 
t h r o u g h o u t 
the schools in 
Joplin.  This is 
the message we 
are delivering 
w i t h  t h e  
dictionaries for 
the students.

The idea for The Dictionary Project 
began in 1992 when Annie Plummer of 
Savannah, Georgia gave 50 dictionaries 
to children who attended a school close 
to her home. In her lifetime she raised 
the money to buy 17,000 dictionaries for 
children in Savannah, Georgia. Annie 
Plummer died December 23, 1999. She 
inspired the creation of The Dictionary 
Project, a nonprofit organization.
The project grew tremendously after it 
was featured in an article on the front 
page of The Wall Street Journal on March 
4, 2002 [1] As a result, individuals and 
groups from across the United States 
and the world became involved with 
The Dictionary Project and sponsored 
the donation of dictionaries to children 
in their local schools. 
The Daybreak Rotary and the Rotary 
Club of Joplin believe strongly in the 
importance of giving dictionaries to 
every 3rd grader in Joplin because we 
believe that your education is so critically 

important.  Please use these books often 
and know that even though we couldn’t 
come and give them to you personally 
this year – please be sure that each one 
of you is very important to the members 
of our Rotary clubs.  These books are for 
you to keep but your teacher may want 
to have you keep them at school until 
summer vacation.  Study hard!



SMILE! 

2020-2021 OFFICERS
President........................Laurie Delano
Pres. Elect................... Jon Schwarten
Immediate Past Pres............ Jeff Koch
Secretary.....................Barbara Hicklin
Treasurer..................... David Ellington
Sgt. at Arms.....................Patrick Scott

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
2018-2021

John Huitsing, Laurie Delano,
Annette Thurston

2019-2022
David Ellington, Barbara Hicklin,

Jeff Koch

2020-2023
Jhan Hurn, Jon Schwarten, Dan Scott

COMMITTEES
Administration................ Adam Bokker
Foundation............................ Jeff Koch
Fundraising................. Adam Maggard
Membership........................ Tom Franz
Public Relations............Valerie Searcy
Service Projects.............. Jake Skouby 

& Elisa Bryant
Youth Services........... Amber Sachetta

& Michael Wischmeyer

District 6110
District Governor...................Jay Craig
Dist. Gov. Elect................ Kevin Merrill
Asst. Governor...................Wally Bloss

WHERE YOU CAN MAKE UP 
NEAR "DAYBREAK"

Makeup meeting must be made up to 28 days 
prior or after a regularly scheduled meeting. 
LOCATIONS & DATES MAY CHANGE DUE TO 

COVID-19
TUESDAY
Miami, OK - noon Paul Thomas Family Center
Pittsburg, KS - noon Via Christi Hospital
Springfield, MO Kentwood Hall
WEDNESDAY
Bentonville, AR noon Does Eat Place
Frontenac, KS 1st & 3rd noon Sacred Heart Catholic 

Church
Grove, OK noon First Methodist Church
Neosho, MO noon The Civic
Rogers, AR noon Embassy Suites
Webb City/Carl Junction noon Granny Shaffer's Banquet 

Center
THURSDAY
Carthage 1st & 3rd 6:30 pm Cherry's on the Square
Joplin Club noon Twin Hills
Springfield SE noon Ocean Zen

THE ROTARY 4-WAY TEST
l Is it the TRUTH?
l Is it FAIR to all concerned?
l Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
l Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

A woman was leaving a cafe with her 
morning coffee when she noticed a most 
unusual funeral procession approaching 
the nearby cemetery. A long black 
hearse followed by a second long black 
hearse about 50 feet behind. Behind the 
second hearse was a solitary woman 
walking a pit bull on a leash. Behind her 
were 200 women walking single file. 
The woman couldn’t stand the curiosity. 
She respectfully approached the woman 
walking the dog and said, "I am so sorry 
for your loss, and I know now is a bad 
time to disturb you, but I’ve never seen a 
funeral like this. Whose funeral is it?" 
The woman replied, "Well, that first 
hearse is for my husband." 
"What happened to him?" 
The woman replied, "My dog attacked 
and killed him." 
She inquired further, "Well, who is in the 
second hearse?" 
The woman answered, "My mother-in-
law. She was trying to help my husband 

when the dog turned on her." 
A poignant and thoughtful moment 
of silence passed between the two 
women. 
"Can I borrow the dog?" 
"Get in line!"

J J J
Two men were walking home after a 
Halloween party and decided to take 
a shortcut through the cemetery just 
for laughs. Right in the middle of the 
cemetery they were startled by a tap-
tap-tapping noise coming from the 
misty shadows. Trembling with fear, 
they found an old man with a hammer 
and chisel, chipping away at one of the 
headstones. "Holy cow, Mister," one of 
them said after catching his breath, "You 
scared us half to death -- we thought 
you were a ghost! What are you doing 
working here so late at night?" 
"Those fools!" the old man grumbled. 
"They misspelled my name!"

J J J

Thank You 
Joplin Daybreak Rotary! 

Thank You 
Joplin Daybreak Rotary! 

These books were wonderful and will make a great addition 
to our Library for the families.


